BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING:  MINUTES
Wednesday 25 October 2023
Attendees
Jonathan Dart
David Neale
Jake Marin-Hanson
Richard Chandler
Mark Ralph
Barbara Kendall
Apologies: Pat Short, Sandie Gill, Liz Hobbs
Minutes of last meeting: Minutes of the committee meeting on 27 September 2023 were accepted.
Matters arising: none
Ceilidh feedback
This was enjoyed by everyone that participated and it was pleasing to see participants of a wide range of ages, including one younger member who has kindly offered to deliver leaflets for us. Unfortunately attendance was low (only 11 participants) – it is possible that the choice of a Saturday night contributed to this and therefore that going back to a Friday would be better, but this is not certain. Jake and his band Left Foot Forward have kindly waived part of their fee, and were thanked by the committee. This will limit the financial loss for the event to around £50. To be reviewed next year to decide whether to hold the event again.
Proposed survey of residents
David is endeavouring to find out whether RVA’s paid SurveyMonkey account is still available to use. It may take a few weeks to get access.
River Academy
Jonathan has spoken with the headteacher designate for the new academy, and the conversation was productive. Because the school is already hired regularly in the evening by Badminton England it should be possible to get evening room hire at nominal rates without having to pay for staff time. Jonathan will put the school in touch with Readipop as a possible community partner.
Graffiti cleaning
We have been very busy recently and have nearly run our of cleaning materials. David has asked for more and expects them in the next week.
Potential quiz evening
Proposed date Thursday 18 January 2024 at New Hope. Richard is willing to set the quiz and has approached Paprika to discuss catering; they can offer a £5 box of food per person and should be flexible on numbers. Suggested ticket price £7.50 per person including food.
Other council matters
Jake and Cristina have had their front gate stolen from York Road.
Reports of an inhabited van parked in Milford Road.
David has seen an online report stating that the bowling alley is still expected to go ahead but not until next year as the developer’s previous project has been delayed.
Internal fitters have been seen working at the former San Sicario restaurant.
Gardening competition and local businesses
No feedback yet.
Potential collaboration with Phantom Brewery
The brewery’s events manager seems keen to work with us, possible discount scheme.
Relations with other local businesses
Richard reported that the relationship with Paprika is still being built.
Relations with EP Collier School
No feedback yet.
Finance report 
Contactless payments now working, general financial position similar to before.
Future events
Quiz – January 18
Gardening competition – in spring 2024.
Cheese & wine thank-you evening – early 2024, date to be decided. Probably the same arrangements as last time at New Hope.
Cooking demo?
2025 has several notable anniversaries – VE Day, VJ Day, Rail 200, Bell Tower’s 20th anniversary.
Neighbourhood News
December edition – copy deadline 15 November. Reports on local history walk and ceilidh. Cristina has offered an article on her experience of acrobatics classes. Advert for quiz in January. The last newsletter received advertising revenue of £105 and cost approximately £65 to print.
AOB
Barbara asked if we should revive our emergency plan, particularly in the light of recent wet weather. David will circulate the last version for review.
Next meeting: Wednesday 29 November 2023, 7.30pm, at New Hope.
